[bookmark: _GoBack]Letter from SAC Chair Regarding Trainees’ Dental qualification whilst applying for their CCT
To TPDs, LMs, SAC members, Trainees
The current CCT guidelines specify that when a trainee is applying for their CCT they must indicate they are either:
1) Are on the Dental Register held by the General Dental Council (GDC) 
or 
2) have a letter from the GDC confirming that you hold a dental qualification which the GDC recognises as fully registrable written within 3 months of  your certification date, in the format agreed by the SAC and uploaded to the ISCP.
Interim Guidance December 2018
As of November 2018, the GDC have decided that they will no longer provide a proforma letter. It will take some time to change our CCT guidelines, so in the interim we are writing this guidance for trainees approaching their CCT.
1. Trainees currently on the dental register – upload a scanned image of your practicing certificate onto ISCP, labelled clearly as such.
2. Trainees who have been on the dental register at any time after dental qualification  – the GDC has agreed to provide a simple letter stating this fact i.e. that the trainee was on the dental register, their registration has lapsed because of voluntary withdrawal or failure to pay the annual retention fee, and the reason for their not being registered is not erasure. Although this is not the proforma letter mentioned in the CCT checklist, if this letter is uploaded to ISCP and clearly labelled as such it is acceptable.
3. Trainees who have never been on the dental register and who used a proforma letter from the GDC to enter specialty training - As the GDC have said that they will not update earlier letters, we would ask trainees to upload a scanned image of their original letter to ISCP and confirm in a dated letter alongside uploaded and clearly labelled that they have not been on the dental register since then.
4. Trainees who have obtained an ORE or LDS during their training but are not on the dental register: If you upload a copy of your ORE or LDS certificate and confirm in a dated letter alongside uploaded and clearly labelled that they have not been on the dental register since then.
When the CCT guidelines are updated the text will be similar to this.
ANY TRAINEE TO WHICH THE ABOVE 4 CRITERIA DO NOT APPLY ARE URGED TO SEEK IMMEDIATE ADVICE FROM THEIR LIAISON MEMBER OR THE SAC CHAIR

